
 

 
 

 
13th September 2022 
 
 
 
Dear Parents/Carer, 
 
Welcome to the Advent Term 
 
We have had a wonderful first week back after the summer break.  All of our children have settled back into 
routines well and we have been impressed with their enthusiasm to learn. 
 
State Funeral of Her Majesty the Queen 
As you may all be aware, Monday 19th September has now been declared a Bank Holiday for the State Funeral 
of Her Majesty the Queen.  It has been confirmed that schools/colleges will not be expected to be open on 
Monday as they are not ordinarily open on a national bank holiday.  LCC will stand-down all 
transport operators for this day too. 
 
As we are now into our second week of term, I would ask parents to encourage their children to walk from the 
gate into school independently if they are able to.  Please be aware, that teachers are not always able to speak 
to parents in depth at the start of the day, as they are responsible for the class and ensuring that children enter 
the classroom and start their routines quickly.  If you need to speak to a teacher urgently in the morning, 
please come around to the front office once you have dropped off your child/ren and a member of staff will try 
and help you. 
 
Bikes and scooters 
It is important that if your child is riding a bike or scooter to school that they disembark on arrival at the 
school gate and walk their bike or scooter to the dedicated area to store them.  Please also ensure that they 
wear a helmet for their own safety. 
 
Uniform 
At St Mary’s we take pride in our uniform but have noticed some children are coming into school with brightly 
coloured, dyed hair.  Please make sure that children adhere to our school uniform policy and the expectations 
regarding hairstyles. 
 
School Consultation 
It is a reminder that the link to register your view will expire on the 22nd September.  If we do not have a 
response, we will assume that you are happy with the proposed changes.  Thank you to those parents/carers 
that have responded.  https://forms.office.com/r/xBQbR32s8M 
 
Wellbeing 
This year our school is focusing on encouraging positive mental health.  We are doing this through the  
NHS 5 steps to well-being. 
 

1. Keep Active 
2. Take Notice 
3. Connect 
4. Give 
5. Keep Learning 

 
Please see below ideas of how to support your child’s well-being at home. 
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Homework 
Homework is sent out on Friday and is due in the following Wednesday. 
 
Reading 
Reading daily with or to your child is vitally important.  Every child should have a reading record and books 
are changed as and when your child finishes their book and completes the quiz on Accelerated Reader at 
school (Yrs 2-6).  Please see some strategies below to help your child: 
 
General Strategies for Reading at Home: 

• Find a really good time for reading practice – five minutes of quality time, when you can give your full 
attention to your child, is better than longer periods when neither of you are fully concentrating. 

• Talk about the book with your child before reading – you could introduce any words that you think 
your child will struggle with or any words he or she may not yet understand. 

• If your child is finding a book difficult, don’t ask him/her to sound out every word - focus on words you 
know that your child can decode. 

• Read with your child (paired reading) or take it in turns to read a page ‘Book Talk’ is an essential part 
of the shared reading experience. 

• Accessing audio books.  These are good for all ages and can be virtually borrowed for free from the 
Lincolnshire County Council Library https://capitadiscovery.co.uk/lincolnshire/login 

• Give plenty of praise and let your child know that you are enjoying listening to the text. 
• Keep reading sessions at home short and enjoyable – reading should never be a chore!  
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Healthy Lunch box 
The current nutritional standards for school lunches and for other food and drinks in schools came into effect 
in September 2007 and August 2008.  We are committed as a school to support the Healthy School’s initiative 
and would ask parents/carers to read the information leaflet below. 
 
A leaflet for parents of primary school children has been produced by the Public Health Agency.  It contains 
practical tips for parents, carers and children on how to pack an appetising, healthy lunchbox.  You can view 
the leaflet here: 
https://www.education-ni.gov.uk/sites/default/files/publications/de/Are-you-packing-a-healthy-
lunch.PDF 
 
Y6 11+ Tests  
11+ tests are being held in school on Friday 16th September & Friday 23rd September.  Please ensure your child 
gets enough rest the night before and a good breakfast on the day of the tests. 
 
Thank you for your continued support. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Mrs Gleed-Thornley 
Headteacher 
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